Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0659/P

	Development Proposed:
	The occupation of Shireburn House Barn as a dwelling in breach of a condition restricting its occupation to a farm worker at Shireburn House Barn, Hurst Green

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – N/A 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	N/A



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	N/A



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	In 1981 planning permission was granted for the conversion of a barn at Shireburn House Farm into a dwelling.  That planning permission (3/81/0361/P) was subject to a condition which restricted the occupation of the dwelling to a farm worker.  

This application seeks a Certificate of Lawfulness in respect of the non-compliance with the agricultural occupancy condition for a period in excess of 10 years.

A Land Registry document submitted with the application shows that the applicants, Mr & Mrs MacFarlane purchased this property in July 1996 (by which time it had been converted into a dwelling).  Employment details submitted for Mr MacFarlane show that in 1979, 1996, 1998 and 2005 he worked firstly for the Co-op and then for Connextions Lancashire Ltd in jobs that were in no way related to agriculture.  Mrs MacFarlane is a dentist with her own practice at a property in Whalley for which she has paid Council Tax to this Council since at least 1996.  Mrs MacFarlane has also paid the Council Tax on Shireburn House Barn since at least 1996 (this information relating to Council Tax was verified by the Council Tax department on 28 September 2006).

I consider this evidence to be sufficient to prove the claim that Mr & Mrs MacFarlane have owned and occupied this property for in excess of 10 years in breach of the agricultural occupancy condition.  I therefore recommend accordingly that the Certificate of Lawfulness be issued.    



	RECOMMENDATION: That a Certificate of Lawfulness be issued.


DATE INSPECTED: 














